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From the Pastorôs Laptop: 
 

Walking with Jesus this Summer 
 

On the first day of each week, you should each put aside a portion of the money you have earned. Donôt wait 

until I get there and then try to collect it all at once.   

1 Corinthians 16:2 (NLT) 
 

I think summer is here.  February, with the five feet of snow, seems like a distant memory.  It is amazing 

how green grass, beautiful flowers, and not wearing heavy winter coats help us forget the winter that beats all 

winters.  So my attention is now on summer.  The season of picnics, outside barbeques, trips to the Cape, the 

beach, and feeling the warm sunshine on oneôs face.  I hope you have a wonderful summer and find some time 

for refreshment and friendships. 

Also, as your Pastor, I am always asking the question, ñhow goes your walk with Jesus?ò  This was a 

question that comes from our historical roots as the Evangelical Covenant Church and more importantly, it goes 

to the core of Biblical teaching on what it means to be a disciple of Jesus.  So, how are you going to keep 

walking and growing in your faith this summer? 

As I have encouraged you for the past twelve summers, take time to worship with a community of 

believers every Sunday.  It is essential to your spiritual health.  If you are within a one-hour drive, come to 

worship here with your brothers and sisters in Christ.  If you are further away than that, find a Christian Church 

and worship with some new brothers and sisters in Christ. 

This year, I want to encourage everyone in another spiritual practice that might look a little different 

over the summer monthséthe consistent financial giving to God.  As it says in 1 Corinthians 16:2, we are 

called by God to ñOn the first day of each week...put aside a portion of the money you have earned.ò  The 

Biblical text is speaking to the believers in Corinth about a specific offering to help the Christians in Jerusalem.  

Yet, the principle of this teaching is applicable in every financial situation.  It is a healthy spiritual practice in 

your ñwalk with Jesusò and it is good financial planning.   

Simply put, one ñshould firstò (the Bibleôs words, not mine) put aside some money in proportion to 

oneôs income.  Most of us do have some source of income during the summer.  How else does one pay the 

bills?  That means one should regularly set aside from that income the portion predetermined for the Lordôs 

ministry.  The discussion of how much is the Biblical portion will have to wait for another day.  Today, I am 

just speaking to the discipline of giving regularly and consistently to the Lord. 

Therefore, I would like to encourage you to consider how you might ñset aside some moneyò regularly 

for the Lord.  As already mentioned, this is also good financial planning.  If you discipline yourself to do this 

every time you receive income, there are several benefits: 

Even when you are not able to be here on a Sunday, it does keep your heart and mind connected to the 

Lord and your church.  Luke 12:34 says, ñWherever your treasure is, there the desires of 

your heart will also be.ò  When you ñset asideò your offering, pray for your church. 

When you are in town on Sunday and able to attend worship, you have your Tithe and Offerings all 

ready for the Lord.  I think this is what it means in 1 Corinthians 13:13b, ñDonôt wait until I get 

there and then try to collect it all at once.ò  Good spiritual discipline and financial planning.  

It allows Community Covenant Churchôs mission and ministry to function in a financially responsible 

and healthy way.  Often, financial giving to the church is lower in the summer due to irregular 

attendance and irregular giving.  If we ñset asideò our gifts regularly (even when we are not 

present), then we address this irregular giving pattern in our spiritual lives. 

You could even ñset asideò your gift by sending it to the church electronically or mailing it to the 

church instead of waiting until you are able to be here for worship.  You are then, once again, 

living a healthy spiritual life and keeping connected to the church in a consistent way. 
 

   What do you think?  Try it. Walk with Jesus this summer. 

         Walking with Jesus and You, 
 
 

         Pastor Don Olson  



  HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
Wendy Fredlund 2 

Owen Cheney 4 

Christine Skinner 5 

Todd Cheney 8 

Amy Leanues 8 

Stephen Patt 10 

Kaydence Coffey 10 

Stephen Johnson 11 

Betti Buzzee 17 

Nancy Ohlen 17 

Marjorie Shurtleff 17 

Deborah Patt 18 

Paige Coffey 19 

Hailey Anderson 22 

Susan Reilley 23 

Nathan Anderson 25 

Susan Hewitt 25 

Brandon Goad 26 

Diane Gillis 27 

Kevin Mendonca 27 

Emma Ambroceo 27 

JUNE EVENTS 

NEWSLETTER  DEADLINE 

The deadline for the July 2015 issue of the 

CORNERSTONE is Monday, June 22nd.  

BLOOD  PRESSURE SCREENING 
All those interested are invited to the library 

following worship on Sunday, June 21st for a blood 

pressure check, a service to help us care for our 

health. 

MOTHERSô PRAYER GROUP 

Join other Christian moms and their children on the 

2nd Tuesday of each month for socializing, support, 

prayer and children's activities. This month, the 

group will meet on Thursday, June 11th at 9:30 am. 

Please see Alicia Anthony for details, or call her at 

508-284-1206. 

INTRODUCING OUR NEW  

SUMMER MINISTRY INTERN 

 We are excited to introduce our summer 

ministry intern:  Lindsay Buzzee.  Lindsay has 

been active in our church for the past 9 years and is 

currently a student at Messiah College, 

Mechanicsburg, PA studying Biblical Theology.   

 As a volunteer intern, she will do ministry 

for several hours/week with Pastor Olson and 

Pastor Dave.   Lindsay will be with us through the 

end of August.  Welcome, Lindsay! 

WORSHIP TIME CHANGES JUNE 21ST 

Our Sunday worship celebration will begin at 10:00 

am starting on Sunday, June 21st . There will be no 

Sunday School during the summer, with classes to 

resume for all ages in September. 



ARE YOU POWERPOINT SAVVY?  

We are looking for someone to take over 

creating the PowerPoint presentations for 

Sunday worship. If you are interested in taking 

on this important task, please see Pastor Olson. 

UPDATE FROM THE FINANCIAL OFFICER 

Briefly looking at our financials through April, 2015: 

 

YTD Budgeted Giving    $120,262.36 

YTD Actual Giving                $104,476.81 

YTD Difference                     ($15,785.55)   

 

YTD Budgeted Spending      $123,008.03 

YTD Actual Spending            $115,377.38 

YTD Difference                       ($7,630.65)  

 

 

Always feel free to direct any concerns to any member 

of the Leadership Team. 

Lee Stewart, Financial Officer 

CHURCH MEMBER  

HAS CLEANING SERVICE 

     Need help with your weekly maintenance 

house cleaning?  Just don't have the time or 

energy to get in some heavy Spring cleaning? 

Feel like you are just overwhelmed by stuff 

and need to simplify?   

     Call Chrissie Folger with Chrissie's OCD 

(organizing, cleaning, decluttering)  

 

508-208-3096  

lucydesifan401@yahoo.com 

      

   Chrissie Folger 

MINUTES FROM 

 LEADERSHIP TEAM MEETINGS 

 The minutes from the April 14, 2015 

and May 3, 2015 Leadership Team Meetings 

are now available in the office for your 

reading pleasure.   

 Also, members who have received 

the  ñMEMBERSò page password, can read 

the minutes on the churchôs website.  Please 

call or email the church office if you still 

need to receive the password. 

THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING OUR YOUTH 

     Thank you for purchasing hanging baskets of 

flowers to support our youth to attend Covenant High 

In Christ (CHIC) this July.  We raised $330! 

     Our youth thank you and are very much looking 

forward to this incredible experience.  CHIC is offered 

only once every 3 years, and attending CHIC 2015 

will be Andy Capozzi, Erik Olson, Dylan Peebles and 

Counselor Dave Capozzi. 

     Please keep them in your prayers as they look 

forward to going to Tennessee and learning more about 

our gracious Lord. 

SONWEST ROUND UP AT CCC 

 

Circle yer wagons and invite yer friends....it's 

time for a hootin' hollerin' rodeo good time 

with Jesus! 

 

SonWest Round Up Vacation Bible School will 

be offered July 6 - 10, from 9 am to noon, at 

Community Covenant Church.  VBS is open to 

children ages 4 through entering 6th grade. 

Games, crafts, music, bible stories, snacks, 

gettin' to know God, and loads of laughs are all 

guaranteed.   

 

For more information see Betti Buzzee, Ruth 

Carrigan or Gabrielle Olson.  A registration 

form is available on the church's website 

at www.CommunityCovenant.com.  Mark your 

calendars now for a good time! 

http://www.communitycovenant.com./


MENôS RETREAT 

Friday ï Sunday June 26 ï 28, 2015. 

 

A lot has changed since the mighty men started going to Maine for a weekend in June 14 years ago.  What has 

not changed is that the weekend is still a relaxing, fun weekend at the summer get-away of Dave & Patty 

Sawyer on McWain Pond in Waterford, Maine and is open to all men.  Itôs a chance to get to know some of the 

guys you see only on Sunday in a more informal setting.   

 

Many of us leave Friday afternoon/evening but thereôs usually a few that canôt make it until Saturday, and 

thatôs fine.  We have plenty of beds ï definitely enough for 20+ and if more want to come weôll find a way!  

We hope to include you this year!   

 

We always have plenty of good food, a few games of horseshoes, great fishing, kayaking, meandering around 

the lake on the pontoon boat, relaxing in the hammock, spirited discussions, devotions, a camp fire, and maybe 

a board or card game.  One year, a few of the guys even went to the stock car races in neighboring Oxford.   

 

Please see me (Dave Sawyer) ASAP with any questions you may have.  Carpool arrangements can be made. 

You can reach me at:  david@SawyerClan.com or 774-213-9050 to ask questions or to let me know you are 

coming this year.  A $25.00 contribution is requested to cover costs.  Driving directions (about a 3.5 hour 

drive) are available if youôll be coming up alone.   

SUMMER PRAYER MEETINGS 

 

Community Covenant Church will offer weekly opportunities to meet together in homes, to pray specifically 

for our Church, its Ministries, Vision and Mission during the summer months.  This will begin on Wednesday, 

July 8th, and continue through the summer for 8 weeks, ending August 26th, on Wednesday of each week.   

 

We realize you may not be available to attend all of these prayer opportunities, but trust that you will be in 

prayer with us together as often as you can, as we continue to ask for God's leadership!   

 

Please watch for a listing of homes and the corresponding dates in upcoming SYKs and July's Cornerstone.  

mailto:david@SawyerClan.com


MISSIONS  

UPDATE FROM THE HEWITTS 

I think Jesus must have been some kind of great teacher 

because even though he lived over 2000 years ago, peo-

ple still follow him todayò a young international student 

shared with the group. We were deep in discussion about 

Jesus as a group of about six went through Perspective 

Cards (which we shared about last month). Though she 

had already shared she was an atheist, it was encourag-

ing to hear her perspective on Jesus as someone who is 

significant, and that she was comfortable sharing her 

thoughts after everyone else in the group had shared 

they were Christians. And what was even more encour-

aging, she continued to hang out with the group after the 

discussion was over.  

This scene took place last month at a Bridges (the Cru 

ministry to international students) event last month at the 

University of Rhode Island. The leader of the group had 

invited us to come and share Perspective Cards with the 

group as both an outreach to the non-Christian students 

coming and a training for the believing student leaders. 

The leaders were so excited to learn a new way of shar-

ing and engaging their friends with the Gospel and to see 

them respond positively to it. 

One of our favorite things is teaching students how to 

share their faith and bringing them along with us as we 

engage others in spiritual conversations around campus. 

The thought of trying to ask their friends their thoughts 

on Christ and sharing their own can be daunting. But 

getting tools, training, and encouragement to follow 

Godôs lead makes a world of difference, giving students 

the boldness and courage they need to start the conversa-

tion. Though it may still be scary, giving God the oppor-

tunity to work through us is something that, once experi-

enced, we never forget.   

We praise God for these young Christian men and wom-

en who stand up in the face of adversity and share their 

faith with those around them. As they continue to en-

gage those around them, they are cementing critical 

skills that will stay with them the rest of their lives, 

which will allow them to be lights for the Gospel wher-

ever and in whatever situation God leads them.  

And we praise God that he allows all of us, the body of 

Christ, to join him in this work. As our founder Bill 

Bright said, we ñstep out in faith and leave the results up 

to God.ò 

 

                                         Until the whole world hears,  


